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                                                             Got some old uniforms to sell? Just go to Kempsey Adventist School  
       Secondhand Uniforms on Facebook and post them there! We are also             
       happy to put them in the newsletter for you.  

 
Mrs Hardy 
KAS Teacher-Librarian 

  
  From The Principal... 

INNOVATION - LEARNING IN THE MAKING 

 
Did you know that 65% of Australian primary school students will 
ŜƴŘ ǳǇ ƛƴ Ƨƻōǎ ǘƘŀǘ ƘŀǾŜƴΩǘ ōŜŜƴ ƛƴǾŜƴǘŜŘ ȅŜǘΚ !ǘ Y!{Σ ǿŜ ƪƴƻǿ 
that and it is a key reason why we are currently reshaping our learn-
ing program to ensure that our students, both primary and secon-
dary, will be well prepared for life and employment beyond their 
schooling years. 
 
Being an innovative, future-focused school with a learning program 
to match the needs of 21st century learners is not optional. KAS is 
an aspirational school, seeking to set a benchmark for a quality 
learning environment, not just locally, but also at a state and na-
tional level. As such, the journey of innovation in learning at KAS 
does not have a predetermined end point. Rather, innovation in 
learning at KAS is an ongoing cycle of improvement and refinement, 
reflecting current best-practice and research, matched to the indi-
vidualised learning needs of each child. 
 
As is the case each year, there will be some staffing changes as we 
move towards the start of 2016.  DƛǾŜƴ ǘƘŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭΩǎ /ƻƳƳƻƴǿŜŀƭǘƘ 
Government supported commitment to introducing fully integrated 
project-based learning (PBL) and Science, Technology, Engineering, 
Mathematics (STEM) programs, the recruitment of new staff has 
been undertaken from the perspective of building a teaching/
instructional skill-set at KAS which reflects the emerging changes in 
education, both nationally and internationally. KAS is confident that 
we will start the 2016 school year with a team of staff uniquely 
equipped to deliver our learning program in a 21st century relevant 
manner.   
 
Our school is on an exciting, future-focused, learning in the making 
pathway. As we prepare to wrap up the 2015 school year and em-
bed planning for 2016, we can look ahead with confidence knowing 
ǘƘŀǘ ƻǳǊ ǎŎƘƻƻƭΩǎ intentional focus on innovation has been exter-
nally validated by bodies as diverse as the Commonwealth Govern-
ment, the AIS and Harvard University.    
 
Ensuring that our students are best prepared for the future is a re-
sponsibility that we all share. If you would like further information 

ŀōƻǳǘ ȅƻǳǊ ǎŎƘƻƻƭΩǎ Ǉƭŀƴǎ ŦƻǊ ƭŜŀǊƴƛƴƎ ƛƴ нлмсΣ ƻǊ ƛŦ ȅƻǳ ǿƻǳƭŘ ƭƛƪŜ 
to know how you can partner with the school to support your 
ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ŦǳǘǳǊŜ-focused learning, please feel welcome to contact me 
directly at principal@kas.nsw.edu.au or call in at school for a 
chat.    
 

CHILD PROTECTION AND STUDENT WELLBEING AT KAS IN 2016 
  
KAS considers its responsibility for legislated child protection proc-
esses and student wellbeing generally, as being central to our 
ǎŎƘƻƻƭΩǎ ŎǳƭǘǳǊŜ ǿƘƛŎƘ ƛǎ ŦƻŎǳǎŜŘ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ƴǳǊǘǳǊŜ ƻŦ ŀƭƭ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ƛƴ ŀ 
safe and supportive environment. 
  
In 2015, KAS updated its child protection policies and guidelines to 
reflect initial recommendations arising from current Royal Commis-
sion into Institutional Responses to Child Sexual Abuse. The 
ǎŎƘƻƻƭΩǎ ǳǇŘŀǘŜŘ ŘƻŎǳƳŜƴǘŀǘƛƻƴ ŀƴŘ ǇǊƻŎŜǎǎŜǎ ŀǊŜ ŀǾŀƛƭŀōƭŜ ŦǊƻƳ 
ǘƘŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭΩǎ ǿŜōǎƛǘŜ www.kas.nsw.edu.au under the Student Well-
being tab. 
  
Lƴ нлмсΣ ǘƘŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭΩǎ ƴŜǿ Y-12 Student Wellbeing Department will 
be launched to care for the wellbeing needs of our students. This 
new department will be headed by Mrs Joyanne Walsh and staffing 
ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ŘŜǇŀǊǘƳŜƴǘ ǿƛƭƭ ƛƴŎƭǳŘŜ ǘƘŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭΩǎ {ƻŎƛŀƭ ²ƻǊƪŜǊǎ ŀƴŘ 
Counsellors, Wellbeing Support Workers, Chaplaincy and external 
support on a needs basis.  

  
Through the publication of updated policies and guidelines, to-
gether with the intentional establishment of a Student Wellbeing 
5ŜǇŀǊǘƳŜƴǘΣ ƛǘ ƛǎ ǘƘŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭΩǎ ƛƴǘŜƴǘƛƻƴ ǘƻ ǇǊƻǾƛŘŜ ŎƻƳǇƭŜǘŜƭȅ 
transparent processes relating to child protection at KAS, and also 
to ensure that, on a day-to-day basis, our students are supported 
and cared for 
in a profes-
sional and 
acco u n ta b le 
manner. 

 
Mr Rohan 

Deanshaw  

KAS Principal 

mailto:principal@kas.nsw.edu.au
http://www.kas.nsw.edu.au
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PRIMARY SCHOOL ANNOUNCEMENTS   

ALL SCHOOL ANNOUNCEMENTS   

CLUBS 
This is our last Friday for clubs for the year. Thank you to all of our 
volunteers who came in and gave their time to make the activities 
such fun for our students. 

THANKS 
Mrs Hackett would like to extend a thank you to all parents who 
kindly volunteered their time this year in 1B. Our students love visi-
tors and have enjoyed your company during the Family Fun after-
noons (especially the Great One Cafe at the end of Term 3) and 
reading groups.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
INTENSIVE SWIMMING 
This will be held at Crescent Head Swimming Pool on Monday 
16th Nov to Thursday 19th Nov and Monday 23rd Nov to Thursday 
26th Nov. Intensive swimming commences on Monday through to 
Thursday for 2 weeks. This is part of the learning programme at KAS 
so all students are expected to participate.  
Students will need to bring all of their swimming gear to school on 
the days listed above. They will be given time to change into their 
swimmers prior to leaving on the bus. The students need to 
bring their swimmers (unless wearing them under uniform), towel, 
goggles, rash shirt, sunscreen, water bottle. 
As Kindergarten students will have the first lesson of the day 
please have your child dressed in their swimmers, underneath 
their school clothes, with underwear to change into after swim-
ming. The children will dress into their uniform back at school.  
Acceptable swimming attire for females is either one-piece swim-
mers or board-shorts and a rash-shirt.  Boys may wear either 
Speedos and a rash shirt or board-shorts and a rash-shirt. Students 
are able to wear either their sport uniform or academic uniform on 
these days. 
t[9!{9 9b{¦w9 ¢I!¢ ![[ /[h¢ILbD I!{ ¸h¦w /IL[5Ω{ b!a9 
CLEARLY DISPLAYED. THIS INCLUDES TOWELS AND GOOGLES.  
 

YEAR SIX BABY PHOTOS 
LŦ ȅƻǳ ƘŀǾŜƴΩǘ ŀƭǊŜŀŘȅ ǎŜƴǘ ȅƻǳǊ ǇƘƻǘƻ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘ ǘƻ aǊǎ tŜŀǊŎŜΣ ŜƛǘƘŜǊ 
in hard copy or digitally, could you do so as soon as possible? Mrs 
tŜŀǊŎŜΩǎ ŜƳŀƛƭ address is  jpearce@kas.nsw.edu.au 

 
HATS 
tƭŜŀǎŜ ŜƴǎǳǊŜ ǘƘŀǘ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ Ƙŀǘ ƛǎ Ŝŀǎƛƭȅ ƛŘŜƴǘƛŦƛŀōƭŜ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜƛǊ 
name clearly displayed on the inside either on the crown or on the 
inside rim. Fabric paint from a shop such as Spotlight does the job 
well. 
 

STUDENTS BRINGING PERSONAL TOYS OR OTHER ITEMS TO 
SCHOOL 
From time to time students bring along items from home that are 
either valuable or special to them. Sometimes these items are foot-
balls or basketballs. We request that students do not bring these to 
school as they could be easily lost, stolen or broken. The school pro-

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

THAILAND TRIP 
Our Yr 12s left straight after the formal to head down to Sydney 
Airport on their end of school trip. We wish them all the best and 
know they will have many life changing experiences over there.  A 
big thank you to those of you who donated clothing. Each traveler 
has their bag well and truly full of clothes and other items. We feel 
very blessed to have had two violins donated and these will be re-
ceived with much appreciation at the orphanage.  
 

SCHOOL START TIME 
Just a reminder that school starts at 8:55AM. That means students 
should be at school by about 8:45AM in order to unpack, visit the 
bathroom and do anything else they need to do before going to 
class. We are noticing many children are arriving late each morning, 
meaning they are missing out on learning time and also making 
more work for other people. Please ensure your child is going to bed 
ŜŀǊƭȅ ŜƴƻǳƎƘ ǎƻ ǘƘŀǘ ǘƘŜȅ ŘƻƴΩǘ ƘŀǾŜ ǘƻ ǎƭŜŜǇ ƛƴ ƻƴ ŀ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ƳƻǊƴπ
ing and help them to get organized the night before for the next 
day. These are skills that will be very useful in their lives after 
school! 
 

LOST PROPERTY 
Our lost property basket is overflowing at the moment. If you are 
missing something, why not ask your child to check there! 
 

NEW BUS PASSES 
Any student entering Year 3 or 7 next year who catches a bus will 
need to fill in a new bus application and return it to the school office 
ōŜŦƻǊŜ ǘƘŜ ŜƴŘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ȅŜŀǊΦ .ǳǎǿŀȅǎ ǘǊŀǾŜƭŜǊǎΩ ǇŀǎǎŜǎ ŀǊŜ ǎŜƴǘ ƻǳǘ ƛƴ 
the mail and Cavanaghs travelers can collect their passes from the 
driver in the new year. 
 

REENROLMENT FORMS 
All families were sent these forms in the mail, with the request that 
they be returned to school by 31 October. We are well past that 
date now and they have not all been returned. Please could you 
make this a high priority. 
 

REGISTRATION PACKS 
At the end of each year we ask you to fill in several forms to ensure 
a seamless start to the next year. Some families have already re-
ceived these, and more will receive them over the next week or 
two. Please complete these forms and return them to the school 
office as soon as possible. 

mailto:jpearce@kas.nsw.edu.au
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YEAR 7 EXAMINATIONS 

vides footballs, etc, for students to borrow at lunch and recess. 
 

CHAPEL THIS WEEK 
Year 1 will be performing in chapel this Friday.  

  

STEM CHALLENGE FOR TERM 4 
In week 9, all of the primary students will be involved in a 
ΨŎŀǊŘōƻŀǊŘ ŎƘŀƭƭŜƴƎŜΩΦ tƭŜŀǎŜ ŎƻǳƭŘ ȅƻǳ ǎǘŀǊǘ ŎƻƭƭŜŎǘƛƴƎ ŎŀǊŘōƻŀǊŘ ŀǘ 
home, especially large sheets and boxes to donate to your child's 
class. If you can't store the card at home, feel free to bring it into my 
classroom and I will find a space for it. 

The two students, with the help of others from 8B, operated the 
canteen on Monday and sold a variety of blue food products. This, 
plus the money raised from the blue themed out of uniform day, 
raised in excess of $500 dollars.  

SECONDARY SCHOOL ANNOUNCEMENTS  

YEAR 7 & 8 GEOGRAPHY 
Year 8 and Year 7 students received a fictional challenge by wa-
ter.org to create a marketing campaign designed to inform and en-
gage people about the issue of a lack of access to water on a global 
scale. Students were asked to create a slogan, a sticker template, 
two tweets and either an infographic or thirty second television 
advertisement for the campaign.  
 
Last Friday during chapel, the 'contract awardee' and runners up for 
Year 8 were announced. Olivia Jeffrey, for her creativity and innova-
tion took out the top prize and was awarded a Camelbak hydration 
pack. Olivia produced a professional standard infographic which 
included a variety of key facts and also the required two tweets.  
 
Contract Awardee: Olivia Jeffrey  
First Runner-up: Alexis Button 
Second Runner-up: Dallys Baker 
Honourable Mention: Hannah Brown & Demi Harris 
 
The Year 7 'contract awardee' and runners up will be announced 
soon.  
 
Year 8 Geography students, Dallys Baker and Jasmin Rodriguez, 
saddened by the shocking statistics regarding access to water on a 
global scale, worked together to raise funds for ADRA's water relief 
project. As part of their Year 8 Geography course, the two girls and 
the remainder of the year group explored the inequalities present 
within the global community in regards to water. It has been re-
ported that over 700 million people lack access to a clean water 
source.  

http://water.org
http://water.org

